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The next BOA Quarterly Meeting for 
homeowners is Monday, February 18 at

7:00 pm at the K-Club.
See you there!

Sound Waves

Anniversary
32nd

Get updates on the MANY things happening with the Brandywine 
Owners Association (BOA)
Turn the pages for a handy Guide to the Gates
Meet three sweet kitties who seek loving homes
Mark your calendar for the Ability Gardening Workshop 
Check out the new Sound Waves for Kids page
Look inside for the Pet of the Month
And more!

Thank you for reading Sound Waves! All Brandywine residents are invited 
to contribute to Sound Waves. Please email editor.soundwaves@gmail.com 
to submit your news, photos, and more. The due date for submissions is the 
20th of each month.

•

•
•
•
•
•
•

Sneak Peek: Inside this Edition of Sound Waves

Brent Wheelwright & Tracy Rogers will be representing the Brandywine 
community in the 2019 Dancing With Our Stars event.

Hosted by Carteret Smart Start, Dancing With Our Stars promises an eve-
ning of fabulous food and entertainment. The event is scheduled for Saturday, 
February 16, 2019, at the Crystal Coast Civic Center in Morehead City. Doors 
open at 5:00 pm for sipping, nibbling and conversation. A full dinner with 
beer and wine are included. The dance competition begins at 7:00 with danc-
ing couples vying for the coveted Mirror Ball Trophy. This is a perfect Valen-
tine’s Day gift, date night, or just a great night out to support our community.

This event raises funds for Carteret Smart Start, which is a 501(c)3 organi-
zation that provides programs for families and children ages 0-5 in Carteret 
County. Their mission is to inspire, support and advocate for young children 

2019 Dancing With Our Stars
By Tracy Rogers

and their families so that every child will have the best childhood possible 
and reach their full potential. 

Brent & Tracy were recruited by fellow Brandywine resident and Dancing 
With Our Stars former competitor, Rebecca Marson. It will be fun Rebecca 
said! At the time plans for the 2019 competition were coming together, Brent 
& Tracy were heavily involved in Hurricane Florence recovery efforts. The 
thought of taking on another project was a bit overwhelming. At the same 
time, they wanted to do what they could to support their community. Tracy 
was also familiar with the great work that the Partnership for Children does 
because of her prior work in child nutrition. So they were in!

But where to begin? They had a few lessons here and there but learning 
a full routine was new! They needed some professional help. Tracy & Brent 
met dance instructor Matt Lara two years ago at The Carolina Strut Dance 
Studio, where Matt worked with them in a short group ballroom piece for the 
production of the Nutcracker. More recently Tracy & Brent have been taking 
lessons with Matt at Justice Elite Dance Studios. Tracy & Brent are forever 
grateful to Matt for his help with their routine this year. Particularly since 
Matt is also competing! They are having a blast learning their salsa routine. 
They would love to see some friendly Brandywine folks in the audience. 

The event raises funds though sponsors, donations, ticket sales and voting 
for your favorite couple both on-line and at the event. The website is www.
carteretkids.org. The direct link for Tracy & Brent’s donation page is https://
carteretkids.ejoinme.org/MyEvents/DancingWithOurStars2019/Fundraising/
tabid/1015965/Default.aspx?joinme=184153#.XDO3txoY9k0.email or you 
can call the Carteret County Partnership for Children at (252)727-0440.





FEBRUARY 2019  Sound Waves  I  �

President - Jennifer Cox Mann            678-836-7517
JennMannBBA@gmail.com

Vice President - Roger Spencer           850-200-8283
muddygrey@ec.rr.com

Secretary - Walton Joyner                   919-787-0704
wkj620@aol.com

Treasurer - Brenda Roberts                 252-726-1417
lookoutlady@embarqmail.com

Belinda Etheridge – Member-At-Large 919-931-5151
lindabeee2658@gmail.com

Louis Weil – Member-At-Large            252-646-3450
louis@louisweil.com

Jack Ashley – Member-At-Large          252-717-6347
jlashley@ec.rr.com

Committee Chairs
By-Laws Committee - Walton Joyner
   
Finance Committee - Belinda Etheridge, Brenda 
Roberts & Jennifer Mann

Storm Water - Roger Spencer

Landscape - Louis Weil & Brenda Roberts

Nominating Committee – Louis Weil & Belinda 
Etheridge

Boat Yard - Jack Ashley

Pool Reservations - J.A. Canady          919-618-5906
jcanady4@gmail.com

Gate/Security (Cards/Clickers) – Chris Mann (Chair), 
& Terry Barbour
Chris:  252-229-4180 / cradiomann@gmail.com
Terry:  252-728-0626 /brandywinebayhoa@gmail.
com

Pool/Tennis & Property Manager - Terry Barbour
252-728-0626 
brandywinebayhoa@gmail.com

OAK BLUFF
Charlie Grobusky
grobusky@comporium.net

BAY CLUB
Richard Hall

BAY CLUB CONDOS
Tom O’Keefe

THE MARINA
Dan Bell
danbell33@aol.com

BAY HARBOR VILLAGE
Don Etheridge
donether1@gmail.com

BOGUE VILLAGE
William Elmore
wgelmore@hotmail.com

BRANDYWINE PLACE
Shorty Edwards

PINE BLUFF
Randy Smith
rwsodyssey@yahoo.com

THE VILLAS
Barbara Parker
bhp@bellsouth.net

803-493-1022

252-241-2622

726-4638

252-907-2055

919-880-5800

247-3589

646-2361

919-219-6963

919-943-9452

BRANDYWINE BAY
ASSOCIATION

BRANDYWINE BAY
ASSOCIATION

Board of Directors 2018
919-451-9080 • ahainesnd@gmail.com

252-422-3646 • noreenbarrett89@gmail.com 

252-269-0179 • tbeszterczei@yahoo.com

850-345-8754 • rlove.adrick@gmail.com

252-622-4634 • swhitegah@ec.rr.com

BOA BOARD OF DIRECTORS
230 Brandywine Blvd.

www.brandywineowners.org

President – Andy Haines

Vice President – Noreen Barrett

Director at Large – Nancy Beszterczei

Secretary – Rachel Love-Adrick

Treasurer – Bob White

COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS
252-622-4402 • cmslss@aol.com

252-622-7535 • ghaskins@ec.rr.com

252-269-0179 • tbeszterczei@gmail.com

252-622-7976 • ghaskins@ec.rr.com

919-451-9080 • ahainesnd@gmail.com

252-247-3152

252-247-2541

252-240-2153 • carbennett@aol.com

252-646-5586 • brandywinewelcome@gmail.com

252-726-9232 • rochedog@gmail.com

252-269-0179 • tbeszterczei@gmail.com

252-726-0842 • northst401@aol.com

• wngainey@gmail.com

Architectural Control – Charlie Sabathe

Beautification – George Haskins

Camera – Ted Beszterczei

Christmas Lighting – Amy Haskins

Database Manager – Andy Haines

Drainage – Scott Carpenter

Golf – Chris Calling

Neighborhood Reps – Faye Bennett

Recreational Area – N/A

Welcome and New Gate Devices

         – Ann Webster

Security Gates (Breakage) – Mark Roche

Security Gates (Breakage and Gate

       Device Problems) – Ted Beszterczei

Storage Area – Jerry Garner

Webmaster – Will Gainey

BRANDYWINE SUBDIVISION PRESIDENTS
cedarwood village
english turn
hammock place
reserve green
the reserve
village green

Wyatt Laughinghouse • 252-646-3677
Edward Myers • 252-726-5276
Lou Fava • 252-648-8618
John Conneely • 252-723-0828
Janet Stout • 252-726-0452
Dianne Klein • 252-622-4679

COMMUNITY EMERGENCY NUMBERS
Sheriff Deputy Request

Sheriff’s Business Office

Progress Energy

Street Light Outage

Carolina Water

Animal Control

NC Highway Patrol

Mosquito Control

252-726-1911

252-728-8400

800-452-2777

800-419-6356

800-525-7990

252-728-8585

800-411-6127

252-504-2107
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1. The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm. Board members present 
were Nancy Beszterczei, Noreen Barrett, Bob White, Rachel Love-Adrick and 
Andy Haines. 

2. Andy asked for a motion to accept the minutes as written from the No-
vember meeting. Nancy Beszterczei made a motion to approve the minutes, 
Noreen Barrett seconded. Minutes were unanimously approved.

3. Treasurer’s Report: As of today, the total for storm repairs and debris 
collection is approx. $231,000. There are still some outstanding repairs to the 
neighborhood pending. The board received an insurance payment from our 
Wind & Hail policy of $4,083.99.

4. Secretary’s report: None 

5. Hurricane Florence “wrap-up”: 
	 a. Total Cost: repairs and debris disposal total approximately $231,000
	 b. Next Steps: The board is making a plan on how to address outstand-

ing clean-up and working toward getting the neighborhood back to normal. 

6. Assessment Process: The board discussed a neighborhood assessment to 
recover costs for storm costs, and is recommending a one-time assessment 
of $365 for each property in the neighborhood. A ballot for the assessment 
will be sent out with the 2019/2020 dues bill in March. Current bylaws were 
reviewed for assessment process and voting process. 

7. Bylaw Update: The board received an updated version of the bylaws 
from lawyer Allen Trask. The update includes past amendments to produce 
a complete Bylaw package that will be sent to the community for a vote. The 
document will be available for the community to review in the Sound Waves, 
the neighborhood website, Facebook, and NextDoor. There will be a ballot 
sent out with the 2019/2020 dues bill in March. 

8. Board Vacancies and Committee Work: There are three vacancies up-
coming on the BOA board; a nomination committee needs to be established 
to find residents willing to serve. Please contact the board if you would like to 
serve on this committee or have any questions about serving on the board. If 
you are interested in serving on the board, please start preparing a biography. 
The biography will need to be completed and submitted by February 20th for 
publication in the March Sound Waves. Ballots will be mailed out with the 
2019/2020 dues bill in March.

9. 2019/2020 Dues: The dues amount remains $350. Bills will be mailed out 
in March 2019, and are due May 15, 2019.

10. Road Repairs: The Board is evaluating road conditions.

BOA Board Minutes:
BOA General Board Meeting,
January 14, 2019 at 7:00 PM
at Noreen Barrett’s House, Cedarwood 
Village, Morehead City

11. Carolina Water Agreement: The agreement with Carolina Water stat-
ing that they will provide water for the neighborhood is on file. 

12. Committee Reports
	 a. ACC: nothing to report, as there are lots repairs of roofs and storm 

related damage. Please see letter from Charlie in this edition of the Sound 
Waves.

	 b. Beautification: Garner’s is planting the flowers at 24/70, and will be 
planting flowers in the spring. Currently looking for replacement carriage 
lights at the 24/70 gates.

	 c. Drainage: work is ongoing throughout the neighborhood.

	 d. Gates: a new circuit board was replaced at the 24 gate. 

	 e. Cameras: in working order.

	 f. Boat Storage: nothing to report.

	 g. Recreational Area: The rec area has a vacancy for committee chair. 
This position would keep an eye on the playground and inform the board of 
any repairs needed. Additionally, if any one has any ideas about a fundrais-
ing project to replace the again playset please contact the board. 

	 h. Other:
The next neighborhood meeting is February 18, 2019.
The meeting adjourned at 8:49 pm.
Respectfully submitted by Rachel Love-Adrick, January 19, 2019
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By Melinda Brown

Brandywine Book Club Notes

The Brandywine Book Club met recently 
to discuss our selection for the month, The 
Alice Network by Kate Quinn. This was 
an historical fiction book that dealt with 
a group of women spies in France during 
World War I and how they operated their 
network. Many of us had never thought of 
women as spies or the dangers they faced. It 
was a very interesting and informative book. 
Our book selection for next month is The 
Story of Arthur Truluv by Elizabeth Berg.

We would be happy for you to join us for 
our next meeting. Please contact Melinda 
Brown at 247-1055 for information.

Pet of the Month

If you happen to see me walking a dog, I’m not just dog sitting for some-
one.  On Tuesday, January 8th, I went to the Carteret County Shelter to meet 
a dog named Smurf. I liked him right away and adopted him that day.

He was 4 years old on Feb. 4th and was brought to the Shelter on Dec. 
31st. I asked to change his name to Smitty on all of the forms. The earliest I 
could get Smitty an appointment at Pet Smart for grooming was Friday the 
11th, and I didn’t want to bring him home until he was clean. Wednesday and 
Thursday, I went to the Shelter for a visit, and told him each time that I was 
going to take him home with me on Friday. 

While Smitty was being groomed, I did a lot of shopping for his every 
need. He’s a Norwich Terrier and the friendliest companion you can imagine, 
who follows me throughout the house. I’ve got to be careful not to step on 
him, so I shuffle along without lifting my feet. Right now, he’s lying next to 
my chair as I type, and I have to be careful when I want to get up. 

Yesterday we went to Pet Docks for a complete physical for Smitty. I was 
proud and impressed on how well he responded to the many shots, poking, 
getting weighed, having his teeth cleaned, and being moved about. 

It has been 14 months since Dash was with me, and I’ve been missing the 
companionship. Smitty is the right medicine for both of us, because we both 
needed a friend and companion. 

Here are photos of Smitty as I first saw him with his shaggy hair and the 
sad look on his face, saying “will someone please take me home?” And here 
he is now in our home, and loving life the way it should be.

By Mat Madsen

Smitty’s “Before” photo, taken at the 
Shelter

Smitty’s “After” photo; he’s so 
happy at his new home

Cute Cats Seek Loving Homes!

These three young cats are in 
need of new loving homes. If you 
would like more information, 
please contact Brandywine resident 
Evelyn Winstead at 252-241-4446.
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MGA Happenings
By Vince Moreno

January 9, 2019: The MGA tournament was played today. We had twenty 
one players, making seven groups of three. The game was a little different; 
our general manager Steve Sewell organized the play, having each player total 
their score and then throw out their (2) worst holes. Coasty Cornwall and 
Guy Rouse took first place, Coasty low gross and Guy low net. Second place 
winners were Buzz Hayes low gross and Tom Normyle low net. Third place 
was won by Ken Ghelli low gross and James Whitfield low net, and fourth 
place was won by Richie Leinthall low net and Bob Colbourne low gross. All 
went well, making it another good day for the MGA.

Note: A photo of the first place winners was not available.

Closest To The Pin Winner Ken Ghelli

Low Gross & Low Net 4th Place Winners Richie Leinthall & Bob Colbourne

Low Gross & Low Net 3rd Place Winners Ken Ghelli & James Whitfield

Low Gross & Low Net 2nd Place Winners Buzz Hayes & Tom Normyle

Sound Waves Seeks Writers
By Monica Sellars

Sound Waves needs something…you!
First, I want to thank you for reading Sound 

Waves. It is great to live in a neighborhood where 
the residents are interested in community news. 
Sound Waves is one way we can all communicate 
and become connected. 

I was compelled to volunteer for Sound Waves 
because I was looking for a “reason” to meet more 
neighbors. I like to think of it as a conversation 
starter. And it works! I’ve met lots of neighbors 
through Sound Waves interviews and articles, 
and each person has been kind, friendly, and truly 
interesting!

Would you like to meet more of your neighbors too? Sound Waves relies 
on contributions from neighbors to fill its pages.  To keep Sound Waves 
interesting and relevant, we need to hear from everyone’s point of view. With 
new neighbors moving in all the time, I know there are lots of stories to be 
told.

Your neighbors want to hear from you! You can share an article on a topic 
of your choice, or get in touch with me for some ideas. Kids and teens are 
welcome to contribute too! Please contact me at editor.soundwaves@gmail.
com if you would like to contribute to Sound Waves. 
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Brandywine
SPEED LIMIT

20

ACROSS
  1. Gorse
  5. Pursue
10. Mats of grass
14. Rescue
15. Gaps
16. Small songbird
17. Biblical garden
18. Designed to be filled 
with air
20. Clear up
22. Sneaky
23. Governor (abbrev.)
24. Fruity-smelling com-
pound
25. They keep dozing off
32. Advances (money)
33. Cars
34. Bar bill
37. Covetousness
38. Uproar
39. Departed
40. Tiny
41. Sage
42. Heart artery
43. Having a mottled 
appearance
45. Soup server
49. American Sign 
Language
50. Equal
53. Novice
57. Audio recording
59. Nobleman
60. Modify
61. Eagle’s nest
62. Skid row
63. Start over
64. Prepared
65. Views

DOWN
  1. End ___

  2. Stow, as cargo
  3. Nights before
  4. Offspring unlike either 
parent
  5. Annoy continually
  6. Sharpen
  7. Alien Life Form
  8. Consciousness
  9. Brother of Jacob
10. Sharp blows
11. Course around a star
12. Look closely
13. Contemptuous look
19. Amount of hair
21. Cuts off
25. Killed
26. Solitary
27. Overhang
28. Drags
29. European currency
30. Redress
31. To make a fool of 
(archaic)
34. Legal wrong
35. Kitty (poker)
36. Tiny sphere
38. Enemy
39. Scoreless
41. Place
42. Too
44. Flunky
45. Optical maser
46. Domicile
47. Ancient Celtic priest
48. Slowly, in music
51. Sun
52. Tall woody plant
53. Corrosive
54. Harvard rival
55. Not false
56. Shade trees
58. Genus of macaws

 

Reduce. 
Reuse.

Recycle.
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For a little Brandywine history, check out the following excerpts from 
some previous Brandywine Bay newsletters. 

June 1989 - written by Chuck Allen
A contract has been let for installing the curbing around the pool and ten-

nis court parking lot, due to start June 21. More marl will be laid and then the 
blacktop surface. No date for opening was mentioned.

Landscaping around the Pro Shop has enhanced the beauty of the entire 
area. Electric carts will be allowed on the fairways using the 90* rule begin-
ning June 20, 1989.

From the May board meeting--Money was allocated for Beautification 
Committee to have the Hwy 24 entrance cleaned up and weeded. Some 
people are not pleased with the new light post at the 70 gatehouse. The Board 
has two new lawyers. They come and go like the Yankees manager. New ones 
are $95 per hour. New street signs will be back in a week. I left after 3 hours. I 
couldn’t keep awake.

Other notes: There was no septic system installed to service the new Hwy 
70 gate house. The Board voted to have the facility installed very soon. Carp 
and chemicals have been put in the ponds to control the algae.

AUGUST 1989 - Written by Priscilla Schmalbach
It is obvious to everyone that we are having difficulties with the wooden se-

curity gates being broken by parties unknown. Replacement is expensive and 
time consuming. Last week $700 had to be spent for repair of damage to the 
gate mechanism. It has been noted that truck traffic has been eliminated on 
the southern end of Brandywine Blvd. due to the closing of the gates. It has 
been requested that if you see someone damage a gate to report it to a Board 
member and they will inform the authorities.

ACC reports that five homes have been approved since last report. 
The first clean-up of the Rt. 24 entrance has been completed. No planting 

can be done until the water situation is solved. Thanks to the several residents 
who labored in the heat and dirt to get this job done.

The three remaining partially completed units of Cedarwood will be fin-
ished by August 4. New financing has been arranged for the rest of the build-
ings and work should begin in ten days. The water tower is in place and and 
should be operational by the end of August.

Bill Howe, golf pro, announced he will hold a golf clinic for the LGA and 
MGA. Notice of dates and times will be posted.

A meeting held at the Wildwood Fire Company discussed the possibility of 
incorporating the nearby area, which several of our residents attended.

“Ancient” Brandywine
Newsletters Discovered
By Marilyn Zmoda

Residential
When Comparing closed residential listings for Brandywine Bay, 2017 

(64 units) vs. 2018 (49 units), number of sales are down 23.4%. There were 61 
new listings added to the inventory for 2018 compared to 2017 with 75 new 
listings.

The median sales price in 2018 was $234,000 (down 4.3% from $244,500 
in 2017). The median list price in 2018 was $249,900 (down 3.8% from 
$259,900 in 2017).

There are currently 11 Single Family Residential properties on the market, 
5 Condos and 2 Townhouses.  Two Single Family Residential units are cur-
rently under contract and no Condos or Townhouses are currently under 
contract. 
Land

When Comparing closed land listings for Brandywine Bay, 2017 (3 units) 
vs. 2018 (3 units), number of sales are the same.  There were no new listings 
added to the inventory for 2018, compared to 2017 with 4 new listings.  . 

The median sales price in 2018 was $60,000 (down 9.1% from $66,000 
in 2017). The median list price in 2017 was $64,500 with no new listings in 
2018.

There are currently no lots available on the market in Brandywine Bay.

Information was found on CCMLS on 1/15/2019 and is deemed to be reliable, but is not 
guaranteed.

Brandywine Bay
Annual Market Report
2017 vs. 2018
Provided by Amy M. Hahn, Pine Knoll Shores Realty






